
To: 
April 25, 1988 

Captain Cagle, Cmdr., and Frank Cherry, T.S.O., Concord Naval Weapons Station 
Lt. Shinn and Deputy Bill Landis, Contra Costa Sheriff's Department 
Seargent Cromwell, Concord Police Department 
Lt. Harry Hunt, California Highway Patrol 

Dear Friends, 

We are writing to inform you that we are planning a religious procession and 
se~vice at the Concord Nava~ Weapons Station on Sunday, June S, 1988. It will be 
a March ~o: the M?ratorium - a gathering of religious leaders calling for an end 
to U.S. military aid to El Salvador. Eleven religious denominations will be 
participating in this event and we anticipate between 300 and 400 people. 

We will assemble at the BART parking lot on Port Chicago Highway south of 
Route 4 at 3:00pm and begin the procession at about 3:15pm. We intend to walk 
north on the east side of PCH to Route 4, and then cross and continue on the west 
side of the road to the tracks where the service will be held. We will provide 
traffic monitors to ensure that traffic regulations are complied with. 

The interfaith service at the tracks should begin shortly after 4:00 pm and 
last for approximately one hour. We will construct a small (no higher than 2'), 
temporary, speaking platform at the north end of the vigil site on public land 
just in front of the yellow traffic barrier. We will move gear off the site 
to accomodate the large group of people expected that day. While the designated 
rally space is a swath of landsouth of the platform and east of the yellow line, 
we do anticipate some flow of people over the yellow line demarcating base property. 
Because this event will take place on a Sunday afternoon, we do not expect this 
will inconvenience the base in any way. 

The procession and service will not involve civil disobedience and we will 
have monitors on hand at all times to ensure public saftety, so we do not feel 
a large police presence is needed for the rally. 

Pam Miller : of Nuremberg Actions is coordinating logistics for the day. If 
Please feel welcome·to ·call her or Jay Hendricks ·at the Mt. Diablo Peace Center 
(933-7850) with any questions you may have.· You may also call Chris Nauman at 
ca·tholic Charities, 864 -7400. If you would like to meet with us closer to the 
time of the event we would be happy to arrange it. , 
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